Sundance moves to a new spot
Seller of vacation accommodations goes into building near the Arena.

By Ron Bartizek rbartizek@timesleader.com (Business & Consumer Editor)

< http://www.timesleader.com/business/Sundance_moves__to_a_new_spot_06-18-2008.html>

WILKES-BARRE TWP. – Its Sundance Vacations business has relocated its headquarters to a new home, a move that also expands Dowd Holdings L.P.’s real estate ventures.

Last week John and Tina Dowd snipped the ribbon on their new offices in the former Department of Labor and Industry building on Highland Park Boulevard. About 130 of the company’s 550 employees work there. But the business will use less than half the space in the 47,000-square-foot, one-story structure that was built in 1992.

John Dowd said the remaining 25,000 square feet is available for lease either in whole or part. “We’ll take a single tenant or we’ll entertain multiple tenants,” he said of the space that is now divided into three parts. 

Dowd Holdings bought the building in November for $3.25 million from the Girard Estate and spent about $1 million redoing the offices, sprucing up the large common entry foyer, repairing and resurfacing the parking lot and landscaping.

Dowd is trying to lease the space on his own, a task he expects to be made easier when a new sign for the renamed Arena Commons goes up. There’s something else in his favor: “When you tell people you’re right across from the arena, that’s all the directions you need,” he said.

If the space is broken up, the front half that faces the street will lease for $16 per square foot and the back half will be $12 per square foot. Both prices are triple net and based on a five-year commitment. In return, tenants will receive a $10-per-square-foot allowance toward their renovation costs.

For now, “We’re not using any outside brokers, although brokers have brought some prospective tenants to us,” Dowd said. But he acknowledged that could change later this year if he doesn’t have the space filled.

Dowd Holdings retained the office building at 744 Kidder St. it has owned since 2000, and an existing tenant expanded into the vacated space. In addition, the company whose main thrust is selling vacation accommodations has bought three hotels in the past two years; one each in the Poconos, Wildwood, N.J., and Daytona Beach, Fla. 

Would they like to buy more? “Yeah, absolutely,” Dowd said.

